
FROM THE MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 

PLEASE NOTE A CORRECTION TO THE 
MEMBERSHIP LIST: 
My new phone number is (613) 788-2515. 

I would like to thank all the members 
who have thus far renewed their member- 
ship, and trust that those who still 
remain delinquent will pay up soon! 
Remember that only members in good 
standing can stand for nomination in 
CAML elections, and vote in these 
elections. I would also like to voice 
some requests regarding ways in which 
you can help to make life easier for the 
Membership Secretary. 

1. Please let me know if youchange your 
address. Yes, I know this seems a very 
logical thing to do, but it is by no 
means obvious to everyone! 

2. If you decide that you do not wish 
to renew your membership -- and although 
we are always sorry to lose members, we 
kealize that this does happen -- please 
inform me of this. I do not wish to in- 
terpret a lack of response, even after a 
reminder, as an automatic indication 
that your membership should be 
cancelled. If this is your decision, 
please save CAML and me some time and 
expense, and let me know. 

3. If your institution, or some other 
body is paying your dues for you, please 
return the invoice, or a copy of it, to 
the Membership Secretary indicating 
this. Payment can arrive for an indivi- 
dual or and institution without any 
indication as to who it is for. 
Sometimes this can be determined by 
process of elimination, or by the origin 
of the cheque, but not always. 

WANTED ! 

A new Membership Secretary will be 
required to take over duties in June 
1990. This is a two-year position, 
appointed by the Board of Directors, and 
is renewable. 

Institutional support for this job is an 
asset, probably an essential one. Access 
to a PC is also useful, as I currently 
have the membership list, forms, and 
invoices running on PFS First Choice and 
dBASE III+, so it would be nice to be 
able to hand over the information on 
floppy disks. All enquiries are welcome, 
and any CAMLIACBM member who is inter- 
ested in doing the job, or just finding 
out more about it should please be in 
touch with me or with the President, 
Debra Begg. There must be someone out 
there wanting to get involved in CAMLI 
ACBM activities! 

Alison Hall 
Map Library 
Carleton University 
Ottawa K1S 5B6 

COMMUNICATIONS 

NEWSLETTER/NOUVELLES INDEXING 

Selima Mohammed invites volunteers for a like to help with this work, contact 
project to prepare a retrospective index her at the Cataloguing Dept., McGill 
of the CAMLIACBM newsletter, now in its University Library, MontrCal H3A 1 Y  1 
18th year of publication. If you would ( 5 1 4 )  398 4790 


